
A Parish Family of the Roman 
Catholic Diocese of Charleston 

 

 

Parish Clergy 
 

Our Mission 
 

 

 
Office hours: 
 

 

Stay connected: 
 

Welcome! Are you new?



 From the Pastor 

Dear Friends in Christ, 
 
There are always seems to be one tragedy after another in the news.  And, whenever it happens, you always have 
somebody who pipes up, “Why can’t we all just get along?”  We all have a sense that we are meant to be one. But, 
what does that unity look like?  And, how does it respect legitimate diversity?  November is, in one sense, a month 
which challenges us, as Christians, to think about what it means to be one. I mean, we all share one human nature.  
There’s this great big beautiful sea of humanity out there.  But, why do we seem like we mess it up so much?  When 
Jesus became one of us, He united our humanity to His divinity.  In Jesus, the many become one without losing their 
particularity, any more than the Unity of God is compromised by the Trinity of persons. 
 
By baptism, we become part of this one Body of redeemed humanity in Christ.  We celebrate the Feast of Christ the 
King, the feast of the Church Militant on earth made up of the soldiers of Christ who have been signed, sealed and de-
livered to fight, not with weapons of mass destruction, but love.  Inasmuch as we belong fully to the one communion of 
the Church established by Christ, that unity in faith, morals and sacramental life makes us ever more one.  It is only 
when we separate from that unity, by the grave sins of heresy, schism and apostasy, that we see that unity frayed.  And, 
that causes conflict, suffering and disunity. 
 
On 1 November, the Church celebrates the Feast of All Saints.  We remember, not only the saints who have been rec-
ognized as such by a formal process whose memorials decorate the calendar throughout the year, but all of those sol-
diers of Christ who fought the good fight, finished the race and are crowned with an imperishable crown in heaven to 
co-reign with the Risen Lord forever.  It is only when we give up the fight and give into evil, that we lose heaven and 
merit the absence of God, which is the hell that we choose and that God does not want for us.  The unity of the sem-
piternal chorus of praise in heaven contrasts with the disordered cacophony of the damned.  
 
The day after, the Church commemorates All Souls who are in need of that final purification from the wounds left be-
hind by sin through purgatory before they are admitted to the celestial court of the Great King.  The Church Suffering 
expiates those sins and heals the many divisions in our hearts to become one.  But think of how, the souls in purgatory 
cannot help themselves at all.  They are entirely dependent on the Mercy of God to transform them into the best ver-
sion of themselves.  But God allows us, and asks us to cooperate in that transformation by praying and offering sacri-
fices for them, and that incredible spiritual work of mercy, a fruit of living faith, is applied to these souls.  When we 
forget the souls in purgatory, our beloved dead, charity in our own hearts lessens.  The many divisions in our souls 
continue on, because we are too worried by the things of this earth to cooperate with God’s work of making the 
hearts of all men one.   
 
Purgatory was one of those things which gripped the imagination of simple people and piqued the creativity of specula-
tive theologians for centuries.  Our own age is deeply skeptical of what we cannot see, and even the hint of supersti-
tion makes us wary of emotional abuse and religious manipulation (and justly so).  But, the reality is that our true unity 
is found in Christ, and Christ’s Body, the Church, is Militant on earth, Suffering in purgatory and Triumphant in heaven.  
We are surrounded by a cloud of witnesses: angels, saints and souls awaiting their final transfiguration.  Don’t let your 
heart focus too much on this world.  You’re missing out on so much if you do! 
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sunday, 29 oct 
 thirtieth sunday in ordinary time  

 (OF year A) 

Christ the King (EF) 

monday, 30 oct 
weekday (OF) 

feria (EF) 

tuesday, 31 oct 
 weekday (OF) 

feria (EF) 

 8a Mass Donald Coughlan+(FRT)  

10a Mass Makiya Alexander Hawkins+(FCS) 

12p EF Mass For the People of the Parish  (FCS) 

*Procession following EF Mass 

 5p Vespers 

 6p Mass Fr Christopher Smith-L (FRT)  

 7a Mass Matt, Erin & Andy Smith-L (FCS) 

12p EF Mass Magdalene Covington-L (FCS) 

 7p Novena 

  

 7a Mass Cristy, Mark & Emily-L (FRT) 

12p EF Mass John Paul Lyons-L (FCS) 

   

wednesday, 1 nov 
 all saints (OF & EF) 

Holy Day of Obligation 

thursday, 2 nov 
the commemoration of all the faithful 

departed (OF & EF) 

friday, 3 nov 
st martin de porres (OF) 

 feria (EF) 

  7a Linda Standera+(FRT) 

8.30a Mass Catherine Mellone+(FCS) 

 12p EF Mass Harry & Agnes Johnson+(FRT) 

  5p Confessions (FCS & FRT)   

  7p Mass Johnny Blackwelder+(FCS) 

 7a Mass Stephen & Louise Halayda+(FRT) 

12p EF Mass For all the Faithjful Departed (FCS) 

 7p EF Mass All those who died in War (FCS) 

 7a Mass Andy, Jennifer Sexton, & Girls-L (FRT) 

12p EF Mass Sebastian Pennell-L (FRT) 

saturday, 4 nov 
st charles borromeo (OF & EF) 

 

sunday, 5 nov 
 thirty-first sunday in ordinary time  

 (OF year A) 

twenty-second sunday after pentecost (EF) 

prayer requests  
 

All those serving our country, Gena Cunning-

ham, Lee Heap, Julie Mallory, Bridgitte Gun-

nells, Parker Longbottom, Wrenn Calcutt, Jim 

Bannister, Stephen Wiltberger, Lillie Nesbitt, 

Kevin Stainton, Doris Pratt, Ron Schichtel, 

Sarah Williams, Kenneth Price, Helen Pihokker, 

Kevin McGavin, Joan Rohaley, Ed Smith, Jackie 

Andrejack, Mike McGrady, June Monaghan, 

Beverly Ryan, Deacon Bob Smith, Bryan 

Warga, Leslie Ziminsky, Shannon Harkins, Ed 

Meister, John Warga, Ruth Morath, Janet 

Oughton, Joe LaPorte, Christopher Clendenin 

Jean Casey, Charlie Dustimer, and Jennifer 

DeMaria. 

  8a EF Mass Colleen Campbell-L (FRT) 

3.30p Confessions (FCS & FRT) 

  5p Mass Jimmy Shanahan+(FCS) 

 8a Mass Mike Sullivan-L (FRT)  

10a Mass For the People of the Parish (FCS) 

12p EF Mass Marjorie Quinn+(FCS) 

 5p Vespers 

 6p Mass Fr Richard Tomlinson-L (FRT)  

 Prince of Peace Community Calendar             

Please contact the Parish Office to request a name be added to the prayer list. We will leave names on the prayer list for two weeks.  
If you would like to extend the time beyond two weeks, please let us know.  



 Happenings & Needs 

“You have made us for yourself, O Lord, and our hearts 

are restless until they rest in Thee.” - St. Augustine 
 

All are encouraged to adopt a weekly holy hour or 

stop by the Adoration Chapel for prayer. The follow-

ing times are available for adoption:   

8a & 4p Sundays 

11a Tuesdays 

12p Wednesdays 

9p Thursdays 

12a & 9p on Saturdays 

Contact Lisa Buss to obtain the code to the door at 

864.508.7123 or adoration@princeofpeacetaylors.org. 

The 40 Days for Life campaign in Greenville ends on 5 No-
vember. Our parish community participates in this ground-
breaking and international mobilization effort in many ways. 
It is not too late to participate! 
 Our parish has committed to keep prayerful vigil at the 

local Abortion Facility (1142 Grove Rd) on Mondays (if 
you are unavailable, please select another day). An hour 
is requested by signup between 8a and 8p:                   
40daysforlife.com/Greenville.  

 40 Days for Life Closing Celebration is on Thurs-
day, 2 November at 6:30 p at the Abortion Facility.  

 Remember to pray your Rosaries for Life.  Pray 5 dec-
ades daily and turn in your counts each week to:        
rosaries4life@gmail.com. 

 Did you know that EACH small white cross at our 
entrance represents 1,000,000 babies killed by abortion, 
for a total of approximately 60 million dead children 
since Roe v. Wade in 1973? 

The parish office will be closed on Wednesday, 1 No-

vember in observance of All Saints Day. 

envelopes # 388 $12,338 

loose cash $3,997 

electronic deposits # 32 $6,998 

total sunday offertory $23,334 

weekly budget needed $25,000 

surplus/(shortfall) ($1,666) 

st vincent de paul society $904 

 

Buy a 2018 Attraction Book from the Columbiettes 

for $20 at the Church and school office! Proceeds 

benefit the Carol Tonon Scholarship Fund for stu-

dents. Since 2009 the Columbiettes have awarded 

$11,000 to students attending POPCS.   

 

 

 

CDs are available in the narthex and cost $4 each or 

3 for $10. Please put money in black box be-

side CD holder. 

suggested title: Saints for Sinners: The Lives of St 

Augustine and St Margaret 

Learning about the lives of the 

Saints is a great way to deepen 

our love of God and recommit us 

to His service. We are reminded 

of how the Lord works in the 

lives of ordinary people, helping 

us to conquer sin. In this excerpt 

from the book, Saints for Sinners, the incredible lives 

of these Saints testify to the truth of God's trans-

forming love in those who are willing to surrender 
their lives to Him. These are the stories of St. 

Augustine of Hippo and St. Margaret of Cortona. 

Parishioners kept prayer-

ful vigil at the Abortion 

Facility last week with Fr. 

Tomlinson, including 

Tanya Wersinger who 

serves as our parish’s 

Respect Life Coordinator. 

For questions about how 

to get involved in the pro-

life movement, call Tanya 

at 864.979.1856 



 All men of the parish and their friends are invited to join 

the Men’s Breakfast. Enjoy great food and fellowship 

on Thursday, 2 November at 8a at Denny’s (2521 

Wade Hampton Blvd).  Questions? Call Tony Scachetti 

at 864.268.8563. 

 The Ladies Lunch Bunch will meet at Longhorn 

Steakhouse (near Best Buy, adjacent to the Shops at 

Greenridge at 1125 Woodruff Rd) on Tuesday, 14 No-

vember at 11.30a. Please RSVP to Dorothea Jones at 

864.268.3354. 

Parishioners! Volunteer to make (or buy) dinner for 

our approx. 30 youth attending CYO. Contact 

Stephanie Lasitter at s.j.lasitter@gmail.com with 

questions! 

We need a Thurifer, Crucifer, 2 alcolytes and 
an MC for Solemn Vespers at 5p on all Sundays in 
October and November. 

 Join the Men’s Bible Study meeting on Tuesdays 

at 7p in the Middle School Building. The topic of 

study is Ephesians and Galatians. For questions, 

contact Michael Thompson at 864.449.7845. 

 Join the Women’s Endow Study group meeting 

Wednesdays at 7p in the PAC Classroom, The 

topic of study is Edith Stein: Seeker of Truth. 

The format of the study includes reading from a 

study guide together and open discussion.  Con-

tact Angela Calabro with questions. *There is no 

class on 1 November as it is a Holy Day of 

Obligation. 

 All ages are invited to participate in a kickball 

game happening Sundays at 1.30p at the KofC 

building.  

Join a group of moms who meet on Fridays between 

9.30a-11.30a in Croghan Hall for a rosary, reading 

the Gospel, coffee and socializing.  Questions? Con-

tact Annie Neds at hokiegirl17@yahoo.com  

 Happenings & Needs  

Parents desiring Baptism for their children must at-

tend a Baptism Class. The next class will be held on 

Tuesday, 14 November, at 6.30p in Croghan Hall 

Conference Room. Questions? Contact Gus Suarez 

at 864.420.0297 or by email at  

baptisms@princeofpeacetaylors.org  

Did you know our St. Vincent de Paul Society helps 

between 170-200 people every month with food, 

utility assistance and clothing? Together with the 

Knights of Columbus 9184, they have identified over 

100 families in need of generosity this Thanks-

giving. From monies raised at the upcoming Holiday 

Craft & Gift Fair, 50 meals will be purchased! But, 

there are more in need. Please consider supporting 

this need with a contribution of $50 per meal. Help 

is also needed in delivering meals on Thanksgiving 

morning. And, a collection is being started of gently 

used children's coats in sizes medium, large and XL. 

Please let us know how you can give by completing 

this form: http://www.kofc9184.org/thanksgiving.html 

The guild wants to continue St Gianna and our Lady’s 

generosity by making get well cards handmade with 

love by its members. To request a card, please email 

Suzanne at Sgubitosa108@gmail.com with name and 

mailing address of the intended recipient. Or, com-

plete this form: http://bit.ly/2wk0vd8 

 Donations of old cards and envelopes are appre-

ciated to recycle into new cards! 

Twenty-four coats have been re-

ceived by the Knights of Columbus 

9184 this past week! Thank you for 

your generosity and continued sup-

port of the coat drive benefiting chil-

dren in Greenville!   



 Happenings & Needs 

The Catholic Church recognizes that life exists from the moment of conception. Unfortunately, for those 

families who have suffered the loss of a pregnancy there is a lack of recognition for that precious life. Many 

times it is the recognition that can provide closure and comfort to those who have lost.  Prince of Peace 

Catholic Church would like to welcome all families who are experiencing or have experienced a miscarriage 

to request a "Certificate of Precious Life." This certificate would be personalized for you and your child. 

Our hope is to not only provide families with some closure, but to acknowledge and always remember that 

your child, no matter how small, existed and was a gift from God. If interested or if you have questions, 

please contact Angie Zuendt at 330-221-9284 or azuendt@gmail.com. 

 

 

 

With a dose of cooler temperatures, 

we heard from several of our school 

families enjoying trips to the pumpkin 

patch and Justus Orchard during Fall 

Break (19-20 October)! 

Children in K4 en-

joyed their first 

field trip! Everyone 

had a blast at Sky 

Top Orchard 

(including the chap-

erones) learning 

about and picking 

apples!  

Logo items are for sale including our t-shirt ($8) 

and 24-oz Tervis tumbler ($15). Contact Angela 

Calabro to purchase! 

Prince of Peace Catholic School is celebrating its 15th anniversary! And, we’re ex-

cited to celebrate with you! On Sunday, 12 November from 9a-12noon, join us for  

 birthday treats (school foyer) 

 our Open House 

 kickoff to the Annual Fund 

Also, stop by our table in the Narthex to pick up a folder filled with great informa-

tion about our Blue Ribbon School!  



 Happenings & Needs  

 

Please contact Maria Rauch with the name of your 

loved ones who died since All Souls Day 2016, so  

they can be read aloud before the 7p Mass on Thurs-

day, 2 November. We will have a Board of Remem-

brance at the St Joseph Altar, which will be set up as 

a Requiem Altar for the month of November. Please 

bring copies of photos of your loved ones to pin to 

the board. At the end of the month of November, 

the board will be taken down and the pictures will be 

collected and stored in the Parish Office. 

 

There will be a candle placed on St Joseph’s Altar for 

each parishioner who died since All Souls Day last 

year. After the month of November, family members 

are asked to pick up the candle from the Parish Of-

fice. In January the candles left will be donated to an-

other parish. 

 

 

All Saints’ Day is when the Church commemorates 

all saints, known and unknown. It is a Holy Day of 

Obligation. A great prayer to pray on this day is the 

Litany of the Saints which can be found online at  

http:www.fisheaters.com/litanysaints.html.Our Mass 

schedule is: 

7a Quiet Mass 

8.30a School Mass 

12p EF Mass 

7p Sung Mass 

The entire month of November is dedicated to the 

Holy Souls in Purgatory; those who have died “in 

God’s grace and friendship, but still imperfectly purified, 

are indeed assured of their eternal salvations; but after 

death undergo purifications, so as to achieve the holiness 

to enter the joy of Heaven” (CCC 1030, Purgatory). 

Masses to pray for the souls of the just who are be-

ing prepared for the glorious vision of God will be at: 

7a Quiet Mass 

12p EF Mass 

7p EF Requiem Mass 
 

 All registered households receive 2 envelopes for 

All Souls Day in their September/October packet. 

One is for the offertory on All Souls Day and the 

other is to write on the front the names of your 

beloved deceased.  

 Please complete and drop the envelope in any 

collection during the month of October so that 

those names will be placed on the altar of re-

membrance on All Souls Day and every Mass 

throughout the month of November. 

 

 

 

 

 

    

Every year for All Souls, we 

place a candle on the altar of 

St Joseph in honor of all of 

those who have been buried 

from our parish in the past 

year. This year, we want to 

add a white rose for every 

child who has been miscar-

ried for All Saints and All 

Souls. If you have a child you want remembered in 

this way, please email Fr. Christopher Smith at 

frsmith@princeofpeacetaylors.org or leave a mes-

sage at the parish office after hours before 30 Oc-

tober for a white rose.  



 Happenings & Needs 



 Contact Us  

Fr. Christopher Smith Pastor 864.268.4352 frsmith@princeofpeacetaylors.org 

Fr. Richard Tomlinson Parochial Vicar 864.268.4352 richard.tomlinson@princeofpeacetaylors.org 

Deacon Robert Smith Deacon 864.908.7047 dbcsmith@aol.com 

*contact Deacon Bob about annulments 

Phil Head Director of Administration 864.331.3908 businessmanager@princeofpeacetaylors.org 

Mark Pulley Director of Finance/Bookkeeper 864.331.3907 bookkeeper@princeofpeacetaylors.org 

Maria Rauch Parish Secretary 864.331.3901 maria.rauch@princeofpeacetaylors.org 

*contact Maria R. about facility reservations and requesting Anointing of the Sick prior to surgery or when gravely ill 

Angela Calabro Director of Catechesis & Evangelization 864.331.3903 angela.calabro@princeofpeacetaylors.org 

*contact Angela about marriage preparation (call at least 6 months in advanced of proposed wedding date) 

Maria Barontini Pastoral Associate for Children’s Catechesis 864.331.3919 maria.barontini@princeofpeacetaylors.org 

*contact Maria B. about first confession, first communion, and confirmation 

Alan Reed Director of Music 864.331.3904 alan.reed@princeofpeacetaylors.org 

Elizabeth Eger Organist 864.331.3906 elizabeth.eger@princeofpeacetaylors.org 

David Connors Maintenance Supervisor  david.connors@princeofpeacetaylors.org  

Marianne Tully Interim Principal 864-331.2145  marianne.tully@popcatholicschool.org 

Tammy Lopez Office Manager 864-331.3911  tammy.lopez@popcatholicschool.org 

Basketball Maria Rauch 864.331.3901 maria.rauch@princeofpeacetaylors.org 

Boy Scouts  Marty Yigdall 864.423.6541  

Columbiettes 9184 Michelle Zimmerman 864.354.7321 columbiettes@princeofpeacetaylors.org 

Communications Director Kylee Jean Heap 864.266.8843 communications@princeofpeacetaylors.org 

CYO (Catholic Youth Organization) John & Stephanie Lasitter  s.j.lasitter@gmail.com 

Guild of Our Lady and St. Gianna  Suzanne Gubitosa 864.420.2511 sgubitosa108@gmail.com. 

Foster Families Holy Family Society  fostercloset@princeofpeacetaylors.org 

Food & Financial Assistance St. Vincent de Paul Society 864.331.3937  

Knights of Columbus 9184 John Olson 864.354.5680 gk.kofc9184@gmail.com 

Lucis Via (young adults 18-39) Sarah Pelicano & Matt Dugan  lvgreenville@gmail.com 

Natural Family Planning Gus & Andrea Suarez 864.234.7415  

Respect Life Tanya Wersinger 864.979.1856 tanya.wersinger@gmail.com 

Sick & Homebound Mark Thompson 864.630.0606  

Spiritual Direction Lisa Buss  spiritualdirection@princeofpeacetaylors.org 

Widows/Widowers (BOUNCE) Jean Casey 864.268.7554  



 Diocesan & Other News 

 St Rafka’s First Thursday Pasta Dinner will be 2 

November, 5.30-7.30p. Menu includes lasagna, 

meatballs, Italian sausage, tossed salad, dessert 

and tea. Prices: $8 for adults, $4 for children. 

 On Sunday, 12 November, at 5p, a Divine Liturgy 

(Mass) in the Byzantine Rite (English) will be cele-

brated at St Rafka Maronite Catholic Church. Fr. 

Joseph Matlak, administrator of St. Basil the 

Great Mission in Charlotte, NC, will celebrate 

the Liturgy. Questions? Contact 864.469.9119. 

St. Mary Magdalane Catholic Church is hosting an 

Advent Mission with Fr. Sean Davidson from the Mis-

sionaries of the Most Holy Eucharist from 7-8p on 

Monday, 4 December and Tuesday, 5 December. 

Discussion will be about Mary Magdalene and why 

she is called the Apostle of the Apostles. Her inspir-

ing life will lead you to a better understanding of 

Christ’s true presence in the Blessed Sacrament and 

why Adoration is a blessing that bears much fruit in 

our personal relationship with our Lord Jesus.  

Rachel’s Vineyard Retreats help acknowledge and 

work through unresolved issues that individuals 

struggle with after abortion.  The retreat can bring 

spiritual healing and strengthening of faith. The next 

retreat is in Rock Hill, SC, 10-12 November.  If you 

or someone you know would benefit from the re-

treat, please contact: Christy at 803.554.6088 or 

Kathy at 803.546.6010 or Grace4healing@gmail.com  

Women! Magnificat-Greenville, SC Chapter is host-

ing its next meal on Saturday, November 11, from 

9am to Noon. Join us for fellowship, praise and wor-

ship, and be inspired by our guest speaker Father 

Robert Falabella. Father Robert shares his first hand 

experience of the emotions, hardships, and dangers 

of the combat soldier. Father Robert remained with 

the soldiers on the front lines and was decorated for 

his bravery under fire. Tickets are $25. For more 

information, call Lucille Irving 864.967.7463. 
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